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REGIONAL MEMORANDUM

No._ {158  s2015

To: Schools Division Superintendents
Division Information Officers ” n r\
Social Mobilization Specialists P D h ‘m
Heads, Public and Private Schools
\\| SEP 11 2015

All Others Concerned
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DEPED-CAR Time:______

From: ELLEN B. DONATO, Ed.D., CESO il
Director 1\5%
Subject: Feature Stories on last-mile-effort teachers and consolidated reports on the conduct of

the National Teachers’ Month and World Teachers’ Day

Date: September 11, 2015

1. Relative to DepEd Memorandum No. 99, s. 2015 stipulating the 2015 National Teachers’” Month and
World Teachers’ Day Celebrations, all public and private elementary and secondary schools, including division
offices, are enjoined to follow or conduct similar activities provided in Enclosure 2 of said memo.

2. In light of the celebrations, designated Division Information Officers shall send through e-mail
feature stories of last-mile-effort teachers (ALS mobile teachers, Indigenous People’s education, Special
education & Madrassah education) from their respective divisions on or before September 23. The stories will
be sent to the OSEC-Communications Unit of DepEd for possible publication.

3. Sample stories may be found at http://www.spot.ph/newsfeatures/54581/10-most-inspiring-pinoy-

teachers-in-the-news-2

4. Division Information Officers together with their Social Mobilization Specialists shall submit
consolidated reports on the conduct of activities in the school, district, and division levels not later than
October 15 to the Regional Office. Reports shall include clear photos and a comprehensive documentation of
the various activities executed.

5. News articles and feature stories for publication in the regional newsletter written in either English
or Filipino will also be accepted and highly appreciated.

6. All Features, news, and consolidated repofts shall be submitted to the Office of the Regional
Director-Public Affairs Unit, Wangal, La Trinidad, Benguet or via e-mail at pau.depedcar@gmail.com.

7. Immediate dissemination and strict compliance to this memorandum is desired.
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